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The annual MO/VOR meeting was held in September 2009.  Dr. Barbara Whitman, PhD. of St. Louis University presented a informative report about autism.  She stated that statistics show that 70% of persons diagnosed with autism, also have the diagnosis of mental retardation.  The 2010 legislative session passed House Bill 1311 which provides up to $40,000 insurance coverage for autism spectrum disorder to children up to the age of 18.
The Bellefontaine Habilitation Center ICF/MR retained $18,000,000 for renovation.  Parents have worked with the Department of Mental Health and architects to assure there is a connecting corridor to the program building, and to retain a separate dietary building on campus.

However, families are extremely alarmed.  Once the new homes are built, the BHC campus will be converted to waiver homes.  The current plan is to convert all state operated ICFs/MR to wavier homes.
Plans to close the Nevada and SEMORS facilities have been thwarted by active opposition by family organizations across the state.  We are continuing to support keeping several regional Missouri habilitation centers open and retaining their ICF/MR status.  We have written letters, had conference phone calls, attended hearings and meetings, contacted media, and collected statewide support statements.
The private providers were out in force to try to close ICFs/MR.  Governor Nixon had an email initiative for suggestions from the public on how to save money.  The #1 suggestion was to close ICFs/MR.  One day was devoted to mulling over all the email suggestions, and of course the room was filled with private providers trying to convince legislators that all those emails came from the general public.  These actions by the private providers made them look like vultures.

We are facing a great amount of opposition from private providers, Protection & Advocacy Services, Missouri Planning Council, Mental Health Commission, the Department of Mental Health, ARC-MO, and federal grant money to move persons from ICFs/MR to the community.
The 2010 legislative session centered around balancing the budget by cutting expenses- about 3% across the board.  With the current economic difficulties, the promises of saving money by converting ICFs/MR to waiver homes is music to the ears of the legislators.  Saving money, not providing services, seems to be the current priority.

As of March 2010 the waitlist for services is 409 residential,  4,376 in home –TOTAL 4,785.

The Department of Justice (DOJ) visited the Bellefontaine Habilitation Center on March 8, 9, and 10.  They reviewed the areas of safety, active treatment, behavior support plans, and transition plans.  A full report of findings will take several weeks.  The DOJ many times in recent years has become strongly supportive of community placements over ICFs/MR, which are habilitation centers in Missouri.

The Bellefontaine Habilitation Center completed an intense 8 day federal survey in April, resulting in only a few minor infractions.  The surveyors were very complimentary to the staff relations with the residents, and with services available.  Closing these ICFs/MR, losing the federal oversight and mandated comprehensive services, will put our family members at greater risk for neglect and abuse.
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